

# KINETON PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2019



www.kinetonprimaryschool.org.uk

18th January 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

### Parents' evenings

Your child should be bringing home a form for you to request parents' evening appointments. Please return this to the office as soon as possible as appointments are allocated on a first come, first served basis.



### Outdoor learning

There has been lots of learning outside since Christmas. Classes have begun using 'Maths of the Day' activities. using the outdoor environment to learn and practise mathematical concepts. As part of our outdoor learning strategy, all children will take part in Forest School type activities.

### Class assemblies

These will be after half term for all classes except Years 3 and 4, who will be performing their spring term production.

All assemblies start at 9.10am, last for 15-20 minutes and the dates are as follows:

12th February—Year 1

12th March—Year 5

19th March—Year 6

26th March—Reception

9th April—Year 2

### Simply Sweaty

Banish the New Year blues and join us for SIMPLY SWEATY on Sunday 20th January here in the school hall from 4-5.30pm for all the family. The theme is Winter Olympics and we will be doing lots of games and challenges. This is followed by a meal together. Please let us know if you have any dietary requirements. We look forward to seeing you there! If you've not been before, why not give it a go and have some family fun together. Email simplystpeters@gmail.com if you have any questions.

# Dates for your diary

### **JANUARY 2019**

Monday 21st

Choir trip to Young Voices

Friday 25th

Year 6 Cake Sale

Thursday 31st

Sharing Afternoon

### **FEBRUARY**

Friday 1st

KS1 Maths Parent Workshop 2.30-3.15pm

Monday 4th

Parents' evening 3.30-6.50pm

Tuesday 5th

Safer Internet Day

Wednesday 6th

Parent's evening 3.30-5.50pm

Friday 8th

KS2 Maths Parent Workshop 2.30-3.15pm

Saturday 9th

Friends Bingo Evening 5.30-7pm

Tuesday 12th

Year 1 Class Assembly

1.30pm Year 3/4 Dress Rehearsal

6pm Year 3/4 Performance

Friday 15th

Year 1 Cake Sale

Monday 18th-Friday 22nd

Half Term

## How much sugar does your child consume each day?

The NHS website Change4Life has some very useful information to support parents and children in reducing their consumption of sugar. Do take a look. https://www.nhs.uk/change4life



### **School Closure**

With possible snow forecast for next week this is a reminder of procedures in the case of emergency school closure. It is our intention to remain open if at all possible as long as we can provide heating, meals and a safe environment, but we are very mindful of hazardous travelling conditions particularly for our staff (the majority of whom do not live within walking distance of the school) and pupils who do not live in the village. Should the need arise to close the school, a message will be sent via Twitter, Facebook and email. An announcement will also be put on the school website and on the Warwickshire schools closure website. A free text message alert service is also available from the Warwickshire website on www.warwickshire.gov.uk/schoolclosures

Now the temperatures have dropped please send your child into school with a named hat and a pair of gloves.

Have a lovely weekend.

Margaret Pollard Headteacher